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Mendocino County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday, March 26, 2011

I. Call to Order: 9:21 a.m. by President, Stacey Anderson – Thank you to Maureen Phillips and High 4-H for providing morning snacks.

II. Flag Salute: American by Adriaan Boer, Ukiah Shamrock 4-H; 4-H by Megan Whetzel, Ukiah Shamrock 4-H
III. Present: Stacey Anderson (Fort Bragg 4-H), Rhonda Brown (Potter Valley 4-H), Sheryn Hildebrand ((Potter Valley 4-H), Barbara Nordin-Elmer (Potter Valley 4-H), Becca Pierachini (Potter Valley 4-H), Teri Crowhurst (Redwood Valley 4-H), Kathy Schuler (Redwood Valley 4-H), Kelly Boesel (Ukiah Shamrock 4-H), Nadine Boer (Ukiah Shamrock 4-H), Adriaan Boer (Ukiah Shamrock 4-H), Megan Whetzel, (Ukiah Shamrock 4-H), Linda Edgington (County Staff)
IV. Approval of January 22, 2011  Council Minutes: Motion by Megan Whetzel to accept as written; Second by Barbara Norton-Elmer – Motion carries unanimously

V. Treasurer’s Report: Rhonda Brown (EXHIBIT A)
a. Checking Account: 
  $7592.61
b. CD#1:


$10,253.01

c. CD#2:


$10,207.21
TOTAL
$28,052.83
Request to email treasurer’s report at least one week before any council meeting such that review can be made prior to meeting and any questions answered at the meeting.

VI. Committee Reports

a. 4-H Summer Camp: Report by Becca Pierachini.  Camp dates are June 19 – 24 at Camp Masonite Navarro. This year’s camp theme: SPACE; camp cost per camper of $135 for early bird registration; $150 after. The camp steering committee has been meeting at the County office.  There are currently 42 counselors/25 CITs, and 69 Campers. Concern of council members that there needs to be more transparency of camping funds that are currently being held by Lake County 4-H office. Recommendation that our counsel treasurer minimally be a signer on the Capitol Account that is used only for capitol equipment purchases for camp such as the utility trailer purchased last year.  Sheryn will contact Julie Frazell in Lake County regarding this request.  ACTION ITEM DISCUSSED AT THIS MEETING BUT NEEDS TO BE FURTHER DISCUSSED AT EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING – DIFFERENCE PER COUNTY AS TO THE REQUIREMENTS TO BE A CAMP COUNSELOR.  YOUTH COUNSEL MEMBERS, ADRIAAN AND MEGAN, COMMENTED THAT, “NON 4-H MEMBERS SHOULD NOT BE ALLOWED TO SERVE AS COUNSELORS.  ALSO A DIFFERENCE IN CAMPER ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS.  LAKE ALLOWS CAMP TO BE DEFINED AS A PROJECT.  NEED POLICY REGARDING ELIGIBILITY FOR ALL LEVELS OF PARTICIPANTS AT CAMP.  FURTHER DISCUSSION AT BOTH EXECUTIVE COUNCIL AND NEXT COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING
b. Mendocino County Fair Awards: Report by Nadine Boer. Please see attached financial statement (EXHIBIT B).  The committee has collected $3345 thus far but needs @$8000 to cover award costs for both the Redwood Empire Fair and the Boonville Fair.  Continued emphasis this year on thanking sponsors with suggestions that all thank you notes must be written before leaving fair grounds.  Awards committee will attach thank you notes to awards this year.  
c. MCJLAC: Report by Sheryn Hildebrand.  Please see attached scholarship applications, Jane Amundson (EXHIBIT C) due July 8 and Born and Raised sheep in Mendocino County (EXHIBIT D) due August 1. Response to January meeting action item was that committee will continue to have all rate of gain documents sent directly to Danny McAsey at his home or hand delivered to Danny.  Delivering to the fair office is not an option.
d. I&R: Report by Barbara Nordin-Elmer. Committee still reviewing All Star Program as well as Emerald Star eligibility.  They have requested and are looking at other county templates.  
With regards to the record book training, possibility of follow-up workshop in August however council concerned that money has not been budgeted for a second workshop.  Need to encourage community leaders to include record books as an ongoing agenda item at each community meeting.

      e.
North Coast Sectional Council: Consideration by Mendocino County not to participate in this council as unclear the benefit from the dues we pay.  Suggestion that Stacey Anderson as Council President write a letter to the Council stating concerns and fiscal impact going forward.  Lake, Humboldt, and Del Norte Council already have chosen not to participate.
      f.
WHY Conference: Report by Linda Edgington.  The committee meets the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at the county office.  The next meeting will be April 19.  Dates for WHY Conference are September 23 – 25.  The group has come up with a:
· T-Shirt Contest (due in May)

· Workshop Proposal (due in June)

· Camper Applications (due in July)

· Lip Sync Contest

· Lifeskills City Walk-a-bout
g.
EXTRAVAGANZA: Report by Nadine Boer.  Event moved to the County 4-H Office on April 16 with move in of items on April 15.  As of March 26, there are no entries so please take the information back to your clubs and encourage participation.  Members do not need to be present for most entries.  Members DO NOT have to be in a specific project to enter.

h.
2012 Livestock Expo: Report by Stacey Anderson.  Shanna and Stacey are co-chairing this event which has been scheduled at the Redwood Empire Fair Grounds on Saturday, February 4, 2012.  Shanna is working on a sign-up list for a steering committee which will have its first meeting, Tuesday, May 3 at 6:00 p.m. at the County 4-H Office.
VII. Staff  Reports: Linda Edgington

a. Smith-Lever Funding which currently supports our State Cooperative Extension, of which 4-H is a part of, could be impacted by state budget cuts.  We need clubs to submit stories from members as well as past members and leaders telling how 4-H has positively impacted their lives.  With budget cuts looming, we will also see more of a move to centralize services through a cluster concept of working with counties geographically common to each other.
b. Social Media Policies (EXHIBIT E) Encourage families to add 4-H logo to Facebook home page.
c. Posting of pictures to social marketing sites – Be aware that technology exists to GPS a picture posted to the web through a cell phone.
d. Food Safety Guidelines.  Reminder to each club that 2 members/leaders from each club needs to be food safety certified.  Contact Linda for dates.

e. THRIVE (EXHIBIT F) – Kelly Boesel, Catrenia Tindal and Linda Edgington will be traveling to Rohnert Park in April to become THRIVE trainers.  The goal by the end of this calendar year is to start implementing this evidence based curriculum within each club.
VIII.  Council President – Stacey Anderson
a. Would like to encourage the kids to all do buyer’s letters but appropriately.  Stacey will collect examples to post on the County website.

IX. Program: Kelly Boesel presented a “focus award system” using clickers.  Go to tagteach.com or clickertraining.com for more information.  This system is not just for training animals.  Humans can benefit from the training also.
X. Old Business
a. 2011 Deadlines and Dates – deferred to next County Council Meeting
b. Project Proficiencies – member’s names who want to participate in a project proficiency due into County office by May 2.  Final project proficiency sign-off by leader due September 1.  Only projects listed on the Mendocino County 4-H website are eligible.  There was discussion about adding another tier to proficiencies making it a 4-tier system.  Motion by Becca Pierachini to add knitting, meat goat, pygmy goat, and scrapbooking as available proficiencies.  Teri Crohurst seconded.  Motion carried 9-1
c. Presentation Day – Approximately 45 members participated.  Mendocino County will be responsible for sectionals next year.  Regionals this year will be April 9 in Eureka.
XI. New Business

a. Cloverbud Field Day – set for November 5, 2011.  Need each club to take on a station, e.g., What the 4H pledge is and means?; What does a 4-H uniform consist of?, etc.  Great opportunity for officers in each club to develop a station as part of their leadership.
b. Community Service Opportunities (EXHIBIT G)
c. Council Goals – tabled until next council meeting as the program
XII. Announcements

a. State 4-H Leaders Council Meeting – April 30th, 2011
b. No local presentation day workshop scheduled for 2011-2012 4-H year
XIII. Club Reports

a. Fort Bragg: Applications for 2011-2012 club officers are out.  Interviews will be in May with new officers installed in June.  Record book training is being emphasized at club meetings.
b. Potter Valley: Working on Presentation Day.  Emphasis each meeting on learning new components of Lifeskill Wheel.  Officers meet monthly to plan meetings and there is always a leadership component to the meeting.  Ongoing community service includes “Change for Charity” which will go to an agreed upon charity decided at the May meeting.
c. Redwood Valley/Calpella: Shared information as to their club meetings and took info as to when other clubs meet so as to assist members in making up missed meetings.  The member to qualify must come back with a signed agenda from the visited club’s community leader. As a community service this year, the club is helping the Humane Society with a recycle drive.
d. Ukiah: Officers continue to meet monthly to plan general meeting with every meeting including some aspect of a given community service giving back to a local agency such as the Sr. Center or the Humane Society.  A priority this year is to also visit the 3 goals established by members last summer.
XIV. Adjournment: Motion by Sheryn Hildebrand to adjourn the meeting; Second by Kathy Schuler.  Meeting adjourned at 12:21 p.m.

Next County Council Meeting will be May 7, 2011 from 9-Noon at the County office.

Potter Valley will be in charge of a healthy snack
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